
Booster Club Meeting 
Monday, January 12, 2015 

 
Members Present: Sinead O’Duffy, Heather Quale, Kevin Huepenbecker, Ann Commers, Vicki O’Duffy, Keith 
Eicher, Lea Chin –Purcell, Nancy Hausman, Sandy Kestner 
Approval of Minutes from December 8: 
• motion to approve minutes made by Heather Quale, seconded by Vicki, all in favor 
 
Report of the executive board: 
Grant Application Scoring Card:  
• we will begin using this format to score grants and make decisions about awarding them • we will adapt the document 
further at a later date if needed.  
Give to the Max Prizes: 
• Jackets for the Give to the Max drawing cost $284 and all but one have been distributed to the winners 
Graduation All Night Party: 
• Heather Quale is chairing the event 
• She and Sandy will organize an email blast to go out to all parents to form a committee. Ideally the committee would 
be comprised of sophomore and junior parents so they can be trained in for future years and so that the senior parents 
can enjoy graduation night.  
• Possible theme for the party  
“BE Part of the Scene, 2015” 
 
New Business: 
• Sandy Kestner gave a report on her work with the diverse parent groups at Como. She holds monthly meetings with a 
variety of groups. Communication is an ongoing issue with the language barriers.  
Student Council Report: 
• Winter Fest Week is February 9 - 13  
• a request for money for prizes for people that dress up for spirit week, $150 granted for this, motion made by Heather 
Q. to approve, seconded by Ann, all in favor 
• the theme is reality TV 
• royalty will be crowned using titles from reality tv,  
• could students ask at their places of employment for gift cards? 
• Is there money in the district for student council?  
“Taste of Como” Committee Formed: 
 Members- Nancy Hausman, Sandy Kestner, Sinead, Lea, and Keith 
• event will be held on Thursday, March 19 
• tickets sold at door to purchase food 
• we will send a request to teachers to see if they will offer extra credit to their students for cooking and selling a food 
item 
• would restaurants donate food? 
• Sandy will ask her parent groups for food donations 
• send an invitation to Murray families 
• plan for 50-75 items to sell 
• if a success, next year we may add this event to the Parent Showcaes  
• Sandy will communicate with the ELL Department for help with families 
Urban Growler Event: 
• a Monday evening in February or March 
• pay at the door  
• may receive a percentage of food and drink purchases 
• possible silent auction or donation box for specific school group donations 
• heads or tails game with beads 
 
Unfinished Business 
• Spirit Wear – Kevin and Ann will schedule a meeting to talk to the AD 
• Vicki will follow up with parks and rec about a permit for the May fun run. 
 
Heather moves to adjourn meeting at 8:28, Kevin seconds, all in favor 
 
Next meeting Feb 9, 2015 at 6:30 
 
 
 



 


